# SERVICE OF WORSHIP March 17th, 2024

#### THE CHURCH GATHERS

Prelude Beverly Dunlop

Chiming of the Trinity

Welcome and Announcements

\*Hymn of Praise

\*Living Hope"

\*See Insert

**Opening Prayer** 

Prayer of Petition

O Lord of our morning, and of all our days, turn your gigantic heart toward our small human hearts, and fill us to bursting with your love. Let it spill over into all our moments, all of our words, and all of our deeds here on earth; so that we may bring you glory, and know your joy. In the name of Christ we pray, Amen.

## TO HEAR THE WORD OF GOD

First Reading "The Joy of the Lord is My Strength" #541
Children's Message June Stewart

Sacrament of Baptism

Anthem "Haven of Rest" arr Larson

**Chancel Choir** 

Scripture Reading Ephesians 5:21-6:9 (Pew Bible NT Pg.183)

This is the Word of the Lord

Thanks be to God

Sermon "Chosen: To Be Subject to One Another" Pastor Weaver

Moment of Reflection

Prayers of the People and The Lord's Prayer

Offering

\*Doxology #815

### **GO IN GOD'S NAME**

\*Hymn of Sending "The Church's One Foundation" #401

\*Blessing and Charge

Postlude *Beverly Dunlop* 



The flowers are presented to the Glory of God By Circle 3.

# 1886 CULDEE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 2024

<u>REMENIBER IN PRAYER</u>		
<u>Military</u>	<u>Weekly</u>	New
Tony Cox	Ray & Connie Barber	Audrey Chacon
Heather Hess	Evelyn Caddell	Vic Chacon
Kasey Spry	Pearl Frye	Richard Dunlop
Jaiden Washington	Robin McKenzie	Lisa Huffines
Henry Weaver	Dot Monroe	Brenda Jones Family
	Jr. Moon	Patsy McIntyre
	Mike & Cathy Salargo	Erica Saunders
	Rod & Carol Ward	Linda Upole

Remember our Missionaries: Pastor Sidor and family

Elder for the month of March: Darrell Cole 910 695 2455

TODAY we celebrate the baptism of Luke Milam Guyer, son of Grayson and Kristin Guyer, and grandson of Kenneth and Kim White of our congregation.

NEXT SUNDAY: In addition to a short message from our pastor, we will hear a report from Braxton Barber and team mates who recently returned from a week of mission work in England with Campus Outreach.

Monday, March 18<sup>th</sup> – **Finance** 5:00 pm **Session** 6:00 pm

#### **Holy Week Schedule:**

March 28th, 7:00 p.m. - Maundy Thursday service with Communion

March 31st, - Easter Sunday

7:00 a.m. - Outdoor worship in the church cemetery

7:30 a.m. - Covered dish breakfast in the fellowship hall

We hope you'll come with a breakfast item to share and enjoy some fellowship in celebration of Easter!

9:00 a.m. - Indoor worship in the sanctuary

Judy McKenzie would like to thank everyone for their calls, texts, cards and prayers during her illness and hospitalization. "I have the best Church Family!" Judy.

**Sunday FunDay** dates: April 7<sup>th</sup>

June 2<sup>nd</sup>

September 29<sup>th</sup> December 1<sup>st</sup>

VBS and Camp Monroe - June 24th to 28th.



Sunday, May 5<sup>th</sup> - **Senior Luncheon** – more details to follow.

Last chance! We want our new church photo directory to be as complete as possible, but many of you haven't yet had your picture made. Our photographer, Pam Brown, will be set up again in the choir room after worship today. Please walk down and have your picture made if you haven't done so already. These are high quality snapshots, not a professional sitting, and there is no sales pitch! Our team working on the directory would like to complete this project, and will leave the opportunity for photos open until the end of this month. If for some reason, you prefer to not have your photo made for the directory, please drop a note in the offering plate to let us know, or leave a message at the church office.

You will have noticed that the Bradford Pear trees have been removed from the church parking lot. This action was taken in consultation with the family who donated the trees many years ago, due to the age of the trees and the possibility of replacing them with a different variety of tree. The family who originally donated the Bradford Pear trees has graciously agreed to assist with selection and purchase of new trees for our church parking lot.

**Security:** As part of ongoing efforts to secure our church facilities during worship, the outside sunroom doors and side doors to the sanctuary area are now being locked during worship. This allows us to better secure the children's ministry area while still allowing access of parents and volunteers from the sanctuary through the sunroom to the children's ministry area.